

2, Cowley Street, Westminster.

November 29th, 1920.

My dear Dave,

As I suggested to you yesterday, I am enclosing the original messages which I received from the Universities of the old country to wish good luck to McGill. Will you, therefore, according to your promise, kindly hand these over to Sir Arthur Currie. Tell him what a pleasure it was to be able to do this very small service for the great University which had so recently honoured me, and give him all my sincerest congratulations on the wonderful result which McGill under his organisation so very rapidly achieved. Incidentally, if there does happen to be any little thing which I can do in the future for the University, I shall of course be only too ready to carry it out.

You will remember the groups I want, namely, the 'old brigade' at Ottawa and also, if possible, one or two decent photographs (for there were at least five photographers) of Sir Arthur, Lord Burnham and myself after the ceremony at McGill. I only got one print sent me and